

News

- General Meeting (17.01.2023): preliminary agenda is online <https://indico.desy.de/event/36387/>
- PUNCH meetings and workshops in 2023:
 - session to implement workflows (use cases) with Reana (or possibly something else) - April 2023?
 - in collaboration with HMC: bring your own files to define a common set of metadata - March 2023?
 - F2F meeting in ... September? **October**
- Other events in 2023:
 - Love Data Week, 13 - 17 Feb 2023, please add your events to this [list](#)
 - DPG spring meeting, March 2023
 - NFDI workshop on standardisation, 21 March 2023 10:00 - 12:00
 - ISC High Performance, May 2023, Hamburg, [submissions](#) are still possible (research papers - 6 Jan 2023, tutorials 11 Jan, Birds of a Feather - 25 Jan, research poster - 2 Feb, project poster - 2 Feb)
 - advertising material ordered (via U Goettingen)
 - NFDI "Conference on Research Data Infrastructure", 12 - 14 September 2023, Karlsruhe
- NDFI4DS: special issue on "Data Science and AI within NFDI" - any plans to contribute?
- Relaunch of the PUNCH web page planned for January (better responsiveness, slider for latest news, more modern appearance)
- PUNCH recommendations to minimize unconscious bias in hiring processes ([link](#)) will be published this week
- REMINDER: quarterly report due by mid January - please link to documents/ web pages/ surveys ... **that constitute a reached deliverable!**
- Documentation of the PUNCH financial meeting, including information on the **Leitlinie** (on slide 7 just above the red box is a link to a list where we collect the feedback of institutions having a Leitlinie) : <https://syncandshare.desy.de/index.php/s/iRd32jZkpsC6GT5>

Note: slides = minutes, all in MB category in INDICO:

<https://indico.desy.de/category/889/>

Info on “Leitlinie zur Verwendung der Programmpauschale”

- Documentation of the PUNCH financial meeting: see mail
- including information on the **Leitlinie** (slide 7)
- on slide 7 - just above the red box - is a link to a list where we collect the feedback of institutions having a Leitlinie
- this is clearly a topic concerning the administration of institutions (you probably don't have to work on it yourself but ask your financial administration and remind them that we need the feedback)

2022 summary of TAs and Working Groups

TA 1: **positive**: first F2F meeting, process of quarterly reports is settling, integration in NFDI is getting better, connections between TAs are growing - **negative**: financial administration needs to be shouldered (partly) by TS and CS

TA 2: see slides

TA 3: significant progress in WP 1, 2 and 4 (bat, workflows, simulation); intermediate milestones on the way

TA 4: only one TA4 lead (-), most positions filled over the year (+), working conditions at beginning of the year not too good (-), KIT & GSI contributions (+), deliverables mostly on time, connecting individual components has to be done (workshop with C4P?), results page working

TA 5: see slides

TA 6: see slides

TA 7: see documentation

InterTA: next meeting in late January 2023 - topics?

CollabTools:

News from NFDI

Sektionen

- Metadata: next meeting 10 January 16:00, request for Lol on proposal “Harvesting and Findability Enhancing Services (HaDES)”, new representative for PUNCH in WG “Search & Harvesting” (so far: Holger Israel, maybe: Stephan Hachinger?)
- Common infrastructures: next meeting 16 January 10:00-12:00
- Education etc.: David presented results at last meeting, collaboration with DAPHNE underway
- Ethical & legal:
- Industry engagement (not yet official): TS & SH beteiligt

Task forces

- Monitoring (Thomas): White paper will be presented to KV in January, re-naming planned (TF Evaluation and Reporting)
- Tools (Kilian):
- User research: to be installed, PUNCH participants: Stefan, Susanne, Holger Stiele

Kreise

- Sprecher:
- Finanz: proof of in-kind contributions - this is a mess, nobody knows how to do this
- Verwaltung: (did not take place)
- Kommunikation: possibly a Mastodon server by NFDI

Base4NFDI (Thomas):

Free slots for InfraTalks & ToolTalks - sign up via this [list](#)

Thank you!

The PUNCH4NFDI Consortium

Spokesperson:

PD Dr. Thomas Schörner (DESY, thomas.schoerner@desy.de)
DESY, Notkestr. 85, D-22607 Hamburg

Contact:

Mail: info@punch4nfdi.de

Web: www.punch4nfdi.de

Twitter: @punch4nfdi

